Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, March 25, 2010
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1) Dean Kornbluh announced that the College is working with colleagues at the University of Western Cape and University of Shanghai to explore inter-institutional collaborations.  The Dean’s Office will help facilitate if departments have interested faculty.  
2) Associate Dean Schatzki updated the Chairs on the University’s online faculty application process.  The University is not able to upload references to the site.  The Department of Biology has created its own online system.  Dean Kornbluh asked IT Director Christian Ecker to investigate the feasibility of making Biology’s system available to other departments. 

3) Associate Dean Bosch updated the Chairs on the 2011 new and revised course proposals. 
4) Dean Kornbluh updated the Chairs on the University budget.  He explained that there are short-term and long-term issues.  There will most likely be a 2% budget cut for FY11.  Dean Kornbluh is hoping the College’s online summer course program will cover the College’s portion of this cut.  To that end, the Dean asked the Chairs to check in with their faculty that are teaching these courses, and to publicly recognize them at department meetings.  The enrollment caps for these courses are being expanded.  The long-term implications of the budget are more worrisome since much of the current University budget is being supported by the federal stimulus monies, which will run out in FY12.  

5) The Dean asked that the Chairs begin a discussion with each other and within their departments about envisioning what the College should look like in 2020.  This is part of the College’s self-study/strategic planning exercises, but it is also to help fuel the development office efforts.

6) The meeting ended by Chairs announcing departmental news.
